

Distance Learning Academy News

February 28, 2021

Dear Families,

We recognize that there is a lot of anxiety among the DLA community related to information released from DESE both about MCAS and increased in-person learning time. We are hoping to alleviate some of this by sharing what we know at this point.

MCAS - The state requires that all students enrolled in Massachusetts public schools take the state standardized test called MCAS. Because all DLA students are enrolled in the Newton Public Schools and the state has not provided an accommodation for tests to be taken outside of school buildings, we are planning for your student to take the assessment in person at their home school on the dates below. We know this may be cause for concern for you, and your student may not be comfortable attending in person. Principals are working on the logistics for the testing days so as to reduce anxiety and to ensure DLA students are welcomed safely and smoothly into the buildings. Please be assured that all safety measures, including masking and distancing, will be in place in the classrooms.

Families will receive an email from the district tomorrow with more information. It will include a link to a brief survey, asking for information that will help us plan for the testing.

English Language Arts	Grades 3, 4 and 5	Wed. April 7th
Science & Tech Engineering	Grade 5	Wed. April 28th
Mathematics	Grades 3, 4 and 5	Wed. May 12th

COVID-19 Testing

On Friday, the district shared information on the implementation of surveillance testing for students and staff attending school or working in-person in NPS school buildings. Some of you have inquired as to the availability of this same COVID testing for DLA students. Because of the specific testing program selected, this testing is only for students and staff attending or working in person in school buildings.

The testing program to be implemented uses a protocol called "pool testing." Samples from students and staff who gather together in-person on a regular basis are grouped together and tested in batches. This "pool testing" provides a method by which to

identify asymptomatic cases that may be present in school buildings and to determine if in school transmission has occurred.

The pool testing methodology was selected specifically because it allows the district to analyze the results of a specific pool. This analysis then provides the district with the opportunity to contain potential outbreaks in school buildings should multiple individuals in a pool test positive. Because DLA students are not gathering together in person on a regular basis, the pool testing strategy would not be effective in identifying cases of transmission from person to person in a "pool," or a specific group of people in a school building.

Increased In-Person Learning - Earlier this month, the district shared that it was developing plans to increase in-person learning time for students, with a focus on the elementary level. Increasing in-person learning, which will mean merging the cohorts currently attending in person, will require adjustments to both the school schedule and to some of the health and safety mitigation measures in place. Last week, DESE announced its desire to increase in-person learning time for students and indicated new guidelines would be issued shortly.

The district plans to continue to provide the Distance Learning Academy learning model to enrolled families for the remainder of this year. In remarks last week, DESE also indicated that the state will allow families to learn remotely through the end of the school year should they wish to do so. At this time, NPS is planning for DLA to continue in its current form through the end of this academic year. This means students will stay with their current DLA teacher. NPS has no intention of moving classroom teachers from remote to hybrid to accommodate the increase to in-person learning, nor does it plan to increase student to staff ratios in DLA.

As has been the case since the beginning of the year, transfers between models - hybrid to DLA or DLA to hybrid, are made on a space available basis. Movement between models is impacted by space available in classrooms, as well as student/teacher ratios in the distance learning environment.

More details on the changes to the learning models for elementary students will be shared over the next week, which will include a survey to better understand the interests of both hybrid and DLA families. Please know that we are simultaneously planning for increases to hybrid in-person learning, as well as considering impacts and improvements to the DLA model in these final few months of this school year.

Increased Learning Time in DLA - As changes are made for students learning in-person, we are considering comparable adjustments to schedules for students in DLA. District administrators are waiting on further guidance from DESE and will share information on how this impacts both learning models in the next few weeks. In the meantime, we have initiated an internal DLA Working Group of educators to ascertain where adjustments to schedules can be made to offer instructional time similar to hybrid.

We understand that so much unknown can be very unsettling for students, families and educators. We are working to incorporate any schedule adjustments in the least disruptive way possible while keeping student learning and well-being at the core of all decisions.

Please email any questions to DLAfamilysupport@newton.k12.ma.us. As always, we appreciate your partnership this year and will work together with you to navigate this next set of changes.

Warmly, Jen, Jodie, Kristen and Maura

<u>Important Dates:</u>

- Wednesday, 3/10 Kindergarten Information Night for NEW Families (PW=Kinder)
- Tuesday, 3/16 and Wednesday, 3/17- Schedule switch for Newton's Special Election. Tuesday will be a Wednesday schedule, and Wednesday will be a Tuesday schedule.
- Wednesday, March 31st Spirit Day! Grade Two will choose our theme!
- Monday, April 19th-Friday, April 23rd April Vacation

If you need this information translated, please copy and paste it into Google Translate. The link to Google translate is http://translate.google.com/

عربي :Arabic

رابط ترجمة جوجل هو .Google إذا كنت بحاجة إلى ترجمة هذه المعلومات ، فيرجى نسخها ولصقها في الترجمة من http://translate.google.com/

Simplified Chinese: 简体中文

如果您需要翻译此信息,请复制并将其粘贴到Google翻译中。指向Google翻译的链接是 http://translate.google.com/

עברית: Hebrew

ב אותו ב של מידע זה, העתק והדבק אותו ב Google Translate. הקישור לתרגום בגוגל הוא http://translate.google.com/

Japanese: 日本人

この情報を翻訳する必要がある場合は、コピーしてGoogle翻訳に貼り付けてください。 Google翻訳へのリンクは http://translate.google.com/です。

Korean: 한국어

이 정보를 번역해야하는 경우 Google 번역에 복사하여 붙여 넣으십시오. Google 번역 링크는 http://translate.google.com/입니다.

فارسى :Persian

Google كيى و جايگذارى كنيد. بيوند به Google Translate در صورت نياز به ترجمه اين اطلاعات ، لطفاً آنها را در است /translate http://translate.google.com

Portuguese: Português

Caso precise traduzir esta informação, por favor, copie-a e cole-a no Google Tradutor. O link para o Google Tradutoré http://translate.google.com/

Russian: русский

Если вам нужен перевод этой информации, скопируйте и вставьте ее в Google Переводчик. Вотссылка на Google Переводчик: http://translate.google.com/

Spanish: Español

Si necesita que se le traduzca esta información, por favor, copie y pegue en Google Translate. El enlace de Google Translate es http://translate.google.com/

Vietnamese: Tiếng Việt

Nếu bạn cần dịch thông tin này, vui lòng sao chép và dán vào Google Dịch. Liên kết đến Google dịch là http://translate.google.com/